
SAINT PAUL PARISH 
209 Washington St., PO Box 544, Delaware City, DE 19706-0544 Website    

 

St. Paul Parish Website http://www.StPaulsRCChurch.org 
E-Mail Address StPaulsDECity@Verizon.net 
Phone (302) 834-4321 
Administrator: Reverend David A. Driesch, O.Praem. 
Deacon: Deacon Charles Schauber, Sr. 
Secretary:  Mrs. Linda Michel (Monday & Tuesday, 9AM – 2PM) (302) 834-4321 
Knights of Columbus Michael Marquis, Grand Knight 

Joe Ferarra, Membership 
(302)-562-2702 
(570) 982-2452 

 

Confessions:  ½ hour before each Mass for twenty minutes or by appointment.   
 

For the reception of the Sacraments of Baptism, Reconciliation, Eucharist, Confirmation,  
and Marriage, please see the parish website. 
 

St. Paul Parish Cemetery Information:  Contact Scott Hudson at (302) 656-3323 or email at 
shudson@cathcemde.org 
 

Please visit the Friends of St. Paul’s Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/698842276869943/  
 

Please consider an offering online at: http://www.stpaulsrcchurch.org/donate.php  to assist  
in the support of our Parish.  Thank you for your continued generosity. 
 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION             Offertory  $ 1,597 
        Easter                                         $ 2, 966 
      Holy Land    $ 413 
 

This week – there will be a second collection for Rice Bowl. 
 

Food Closet –Any monetary donations to assist with the purchasing of Bread/Milk/Eggs vouchers from the 
Sunset Market downtown will be deposited and remitted through our parish. Please make checks payable to: 
St Paul Parish.  There are Special Offering Envelopes on the windowsills. Please notate Food Closet. 
 

Your St. Vincent de Paul Society has been and continues to help you and your neighbors. If you, or those you 
know are in need, we are always here.   We come to you in secret, confidentially, to help if it be financial, 
providing outside resources, or sometimes just an understanding, and friendly ear.  Please telephone (302) 597-
6099 and leave a message and phone number for a call back with help. 
 

Our Parish will participate in the Citywide Yard Sale on Saturday, April 27th, this year.   
BUT, WE NEED HELPERS.  If you have time during the week of April 22 during the daytime hours 
to help with set up, please contact Rosina (302.328-0364).  Both men and women are needed.  We 
were fortunate this year to receive a lot of merchandise from a store that closed its door in our 
area.  As always fundraisers are definitely needed to help support our parish. 
 

MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS  
 

Saturday April 6   5:00 PM (RIP) Marilyn Cesarone by Ellen Walsh 
Sunday   April 7   9:00 AM VIV Pat Scully by Frank & Valorie Amendola 
Monday April 8   8:30 AM (RIP) Helen & Stephen Sefcik 
Tuesday April 9   8:30 AM MASS FOR THE PEOPLE  
Saturday April 13   5:00 PM MASS FOR THE PEOPLE 
Sunday April 14   9:00 AM (RIP) Theresa & Patricia DiAntonio by the McLeod Family 
Monday   April 15  8:30 AM MASS FOR THE PEOPLE 
Tuesday April 16  8:30 AM MASS FOR THE PEOPLE    
 

The Sanctuary Candle is lit from 4/7 – 4/20 in loving memory of Brian Beldyk & Jeannie Beldyk-
Byers by Richard & Marie Beldyk 
 

Message from Fr. Dave 
 

Father Daniel W. Gerres, a Wilmington native who served as a priest of 
the Diocese of Wilmington for nearly 60 years, died on March 25. He 
was 83.  Fr. Gerres was very faithful in celebrating Mass here at our 
Parish for the past several years. Mass of Christian Burial was celebrated 
this past week at St. Ann Church in Wilmington.  Please remember him 
in your prayers. 
 

ULSTER PROJECT DELAWARE 2024 - (UPD) is currently seeking adventure-seeking applicants, 
aged 14 -17, for a month-long peace, service and leadership project from 06/27/2024 to 
07/26/24.   American teens and their families host Protestant and Catholic teens from Northern 
Ireland as they seek to learn tolerance, build understanding and gain lifelong friendships.  All teens 
participate in day trips to NYC, DC, Philadelphia, Hershey Park and the beach; service projects; 
leadership and team building events; visits to various places of worship; and fun local outings.  Teens 
of all faiths and nationalities are encouraged to apply.  The cost is minimal and the experience is 
priceless!  There will be an Information Session on Tuesday 04/09/2024 at 6:30 PM at the Claymont 
Library, 400 Lenape Way, Claymont DE 19703.  Applications are now being 
accepted.  Visit www.ulsterprojectdelaware.org for more information and email any questions 
to applyupd@gmail.com or call Ruth Langrehr at 302.893.1878.  
 
The 2024 Faith & Charity Catholic Appeal details will be announced during the weekend of April 
13th & 14th.  The theme this year is “One Body, One Spirit in Christ.” 
 

2023 Tax Contributions – Anyone wishing to have a tax letter for their contributions for 2023, please 
complete this form and place it in the offertory basket. The letters will be available for you to pick up 
the following weekend. They will be in a box marked “Tax Statements” in the last windowsill on the 
Blessed Mother Side. Please remember that the statement does not include Mass Stipends or 
Candle Intentions. ~ These forms can also be emailed. EMAIL Yes (please circle)  
Name_______________________________________________________Envelope#__________ 

April 7, 2024 
Sunday of Divine Mercy  


